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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 12th January 2015, at 7.00pm 

1) Present: 

Community Councillors Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 

       SBC Councillor: Vicky Davidson. Community Police Constable Dawson

[Also in attendance: 5 members of the public, 2 members of the press]

        Chair G Easton opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that 

all comments should be addressed through the Chair 

all recording devices should be switched off and that

Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

Apologies: G Edgar, K Beaton

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th December 2014 were approved on the motion of A Lockhart, seconded I King

Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:

Resilient Communities presentation will take place at February meeting and will then be followed by a public    meeting. The CC is to get quotes for 50 new  hanging basket hooks. T Combe asked of Xmas illuminations would qualify for funding under Quality of Life scheme.  SBC Councillors will take forward suggested proposals for local improvements.

5)     Declarations of interest; None

6)    Community Police Report: PC Dawson reported that a new Community Constable could be in post by the time of the next meeting. V Davidson asked if will also cover the Valleys, PC Dawson replied that there will be two community PCs, one covers Newtown and the Selkirk PC will cover the town and the valleys. I King raised the issue of illegal parking at the foot of Tower Street, the police are aware of the parking issues in Selkirk and this is ongoing. I King asked about problems with dazzling headlights, if these are noticed by police action will be taken. D Purves asked if CCTV was still operational – the system is still in use but the success of CCTV depends on the cameras pointing in the right direction. G Easton thanked the police for their assistance at the New Year Day Hunt Meet. I King asked about the cannabis cultivation presentation to the CC, the secretary reported that this is in hand and will take place in the near future.

7)    Planning Applications: 1 received; 

      Planning Application: 14/01388/FUL: Alterations to dwelling house at 111 High Street, Selkirk.

      Noted this is another scheme under the CARS grant project - no objections.

Councillor Ballantyne arrived at this point.
OPEN FORUM

MOTP John Fair queried the removal of trees as part of the flood protection scheme. G Easton replied that the scheme was now underway following a long period of consultation. V Davidson said that SBC and the Scottish Government had given permission for trees to be removed to allow access for works and to move services. A Pattullo reiterated what Conor Price had said at a previous CC meeting. D Purves asked where the timber was going. M Ballantyne replied that the timber removal would be written in to the contract. C Cruickshank wanted reassurance regarding species of replacement trees and whether they will come from UK stock. Secretary to write to Conor Price to get input from CC on landscaping. 

D Purves again raised the matter of the Selkirk by-pass. G Easton responded that the recent tragic accident involving an elderly member of the community highlighted the problems of heavy traffic passing through the town. V Davidson said that as funding is unlikely to be forthcoming for a full by-pass an argument might be made for a feasibility study for a shorter version of a by-pass coming from the bottom of Tower Street and passing straight through to meet up with Ettrick Terrace. I King objected vigorously to this suggestion.

D Purves complained about standing water/ poor drainage in the Market Place.

D Purves asked why the CC doesn’t meet in the Town Hall – it was explained it is now a museum and is not set up for meetings. 
It was agreed to hold further CC meetings at Bannerfield, with appropriate publicity at the local shop.

8)    Reports From SBC Councillors: 
V Davidson reported on the following:

a)    The Library will be closed for improvement works from 7th February to 30th March. It is proposed to site the mobile library in the Victoria Halls car park.

b)    SBC alerts are available for the public to sign up to online for weather and travel alerts.

c)     Consultation has started on helping small businesses to reduce recycling costs.

d)     D Purves asked about cement render which is lying on the pavement at the Fleece corner (at the point of the recent accident) – councillors will arrange to have it removed. 

M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a)     The issues around the Pringle Park as discussed at the last meeting are being investigated and the insurance for the playpark is being checked.

b)     The flooding around Philiphaugh Schoolhouse is being dealt with.

c)      After some discussion, it was confirmed that the metal fence at Lang Dykes is actually the boundary of the kirkyard, bordering the public footpath and is therefore not on private land – I King offered to provide M Ballantyne with more information (photos) re the deteriorating condition of the railings – and also those at the High School.

d)     T Combe asked about the faulty street lighting outside The County – this is being pursued at SBC

CGFWG: no further meeting - therefore nothing to report.

9)    Glen Hotel Wall & Temporary one way system: G Easton emphasised the need to deal with this problem which has been dragging on for such a long time. Councillors explained that SBC is vigorously pursuing this issue to try to reach resolution. 

10)   SBC Decision on Tapestry of Scotland: A Pattullo introduced the topic; a great deal of public concern has been raised over the location of the Tapestry. A Lockhart commented that the feasibility study had only looked at one option and had come to the wrong conclusion. M Ballantyne concurred that in her view this was a poor decision. V Davidson responded that the problem was not the location of the Tapestry but the feasibility of the whole project which relied on its being sited in Tweedbank and the consultants had made an in depth study of the issues. AL considers the consultants brief to have been weighted in favour of the Tweedbank site and the report is flawed.  The CC deplores the decision by SBC to locate the Tapestry at Tweedbank and feels it could have been better located to have given benefit to other communities in the Borders. MOTP1 observed that it would be a very expensive day out for visitors and this might deter visitors.   

11)    Covered at end of item 8

12)  Correspondence:

1 letter received congratulating the CC on organising the NYD Hunt Meet. 

1 letter sent to Police Scotland thanking them for attending the Meet.

Sponsors also thanked by CC for their contribution to the success of the Meet with the provision of food and drink.

13) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: T Combe reported that the annual grant from SBC to the CC has now been received. ESGs have now restarted (this evening) and are well attended again. An advert has been placed for an upholstery tutor.

14) Reports from Sub Committees: 

a) SHMG: I King reported that SHMG resumes in February.                                                                                                    

15) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: The future of Scott’s Selkirk will be discussed at a meeting to be held on Thursday.   T Combe asked about the progress on the CARS project in the High Street which seems to be taking a long time.                                                              
16) AOCB: I King asked about the Land Consultation meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.40 pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 9th February 2015 at 7.00pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

